

What an AMAZING day on April 22, 2019, as we kicked off Project Hope in Peru. We were so blessed from all the emails, messages, and prayers from many back in the States. On our first day, we invited both the girls and boys to fellowship together and meet the local church leaders and volunteers. We are extremely grateful for this opportunity to serve along side our Peruvian brothers and sisters in Christ. There are no words to describe the JOY and SMILES that continue to fill the youth's faces.

We praise God for each one of the youth who will participate this year in this project. This year we will have 155 youth five days a week, in which we will feed and disciple them. We look forward to getting to know each one of them better and share the greatest news ever of how God sent His one and only Son to save us and give us HOPE for eternal life. We praise God for Samaritan's Purse for sending us hundreds of Operation Christmas Child Shoeboxes two years ago, helping to open the doors to finding out more about these youth who travel many miles to go to school. Thank you Samaritan's Purse for your partnership with Project Hope and to ALL our church families and friends who have helped see this vision through. We praise God for all the teams who helped with all the construction earlier this year. Please keep praying and look for weekly updates.

"And the King will answer them, 'Truly, I say to you, as you did it to one of the least of these my brothers, you did it to me.'" Matthew 25:46



## The Baptist Preparatory School (Little Rock, Arkansas) Returns to Peru



To God Be The Glory: We had an INCREDIBLE week with The Baptist Preparatory School. For eight years, Lucinda Clark, has brought her students to Peru to help minister and share the LOVE of Christ to many. We were so encouraged by each students willingness to step up in FAITH to share their testimonies, struggles, and passions for making JESUS known to hundreds here in Peru. Each day the team woke up early to travel to surrounding villages and to LOVE on so many. Hearts have been forever changed and decisions to follow Christ have been made. We praise God for His constant provisions and faithfulness! Please join Rooted In Grace & Love in praying for each student continue to REACH OTHERS FOR CHRIST in their high school, neighborhoods, and in their future colleges. Thank you Arkansas for an AMAZING team! "Choose this day whom you will serve" (Joshua 24:15)

WE PRAISE GOD FOR ALL CONTINUED LOVE, ENCOURAGEMENT AND PRAYERS FROM SO MANY FRIENDS AND FAMILY.

MAY GOD BLESS YOU ALL!

## The Heath Family

ROOTED IN GRACE MISSIONARIES SERVING IN PERU

## FOOD FOR FAMILIES IN NEED

We have been truly blessed from the support given towards the Food For Families ministry. Many doors being opened to share the Good News of JESUS CHRIST. Please join us in praying for these families who face many struggles with poverty and abandonment.









